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The subject property consists of an assemblage of properties at the northeast corner of SE Willoughby 
Boulevard and SE Salerno Road.  The assemblage is comprised of six parcels, which total approximately 
17.85 acres.  The applicant is proposing 117 townhome units in accordance with the existing Commercial 
Office Residential (COR) future land use and the existing COR-1 and COR-2 zoning district.   
 
The COR-1 and COR-2 zoning district would allow the same number of units and site design if the units 
were to be rented or sold by way of condominium documents, wherein the front and rear setbacks are 
measured from the parent tract.  However, based on market demand preference, the developer intends to 
convey the units “fee simple” by way of a townhome plat.   
 
The townhome plat process allows the unit to be sold within a created “townhome lot” that includes the 
unit and a front and rear yard.  The land development code explicitly grants relief to the side setbacks that 
would normally apply to a single family lot but is silent with respect to the front or rear yard setbacks 
required on a platted townhome lot.  Therefore, the applicant is requesting a PUD zoning change to 
reduce the front and rear building setbacks within the platted townhome lot as follows: 
 
 

Setback COR-2 Zoning 
(Two-Story) 

Proposed PUD 
(Two-Story) 

Front 35’ 20’ 
Rear 30’ 10’ 
Side None for Townhome None for Townhome 

 
 
The PUD final site plan application has completed one round of reviews and the first resubmittal was 
submitted to the County on July 1, 2021.  The proposed plat application is consistent with the final site 
plan and construction plans provided with the first resubmittal. 








